



DOCOMO TEAM DANDELION RACING

Team Release

Race Report

2025/10/12 Rd-10 FUJI Speedway

Weather: Cloudy/Foggy Temperature: 20°C, 22cars

Competition for the championship title reaches an important phase in the final four races in two events.

Yesterday, because of the bad condition with rain and fog, Rd9 ended after 14 laps of the safety car leading, followed by the red flag situation.

Today, just before Rd10 began, a thick fog started to close in, and the 14:05 scheduled start was delayed for 10 min again and again.

The spectators and the teams waited very patiently for the fog to clear off, but in vain. Finally, at 15:35, the cancellation of the race was announced.

#5: Tadasuke Makino Starting Grid: Pole Position

I wanted to compete in the race, because we couldn't yesterday.

I'm afraid that the fans must be disappointed.

I could've made the most of the pole position advantage.

I will have a chance to win the championship, if the alternative race for Rd10 is held.

While hoping for that, we will prepare for the final event at Suzuka to cover this one at Fuji.

#6: Kakunoshin Ohta Starting Grid:3rd

I hoped to race, but there was nothing we could do about the weather.

Because I had been good at long-run, I was confident for the race.

My target was mounting on the podium along with Makino in both Rd9 and Rd10 before Suzuka.

I wish for an alternative race with the present QF position.

I hope to attend the next race at Suzuka refreshingly.